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Village of Teslin
September 12, 2022

Regular Council Meeting 

Minutes

Meeting # 14-22

Members Present: Mayor Gord Curran 

Councilor Luc Johnstone 

Councilor Jeff Myke 

Councilor Trevor Sallis 

Councilor Juanita Kremer

Members Absent:

Public Present:

Mayor Gord Curran called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

1. Adoption of Agenda

1. Adoption of the Agenda for September 12, 2022.

69-14-22

Moved by Councilor Sallis;

Seconded by Councilor Johnstone;

BE IT RESOLVED that Village Council approved the agenda with the following

additions:

7. SUHE Update

8. Leave of Absence - Councilor Sallis

9. Minister Mostyn meeting briefing

~Carried~

2. Adoption of Minutes

2.1. Adoption of the Minutes for August 8, 2022 Minutes Enclosed.

70-14-22

Moved by Councilor Sallis;

Seconded by Councilor Johnstone;

BE IT RESOLVED that Village Council approved the minutes as presented.
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~Carried~

3. Hearing of Delegations and Individuals

September 12, 2022

3.1. July and August 2022 RCMP report. 

Information

4. Reports and Recommendations of Boards Established by Council

5. Reports from Village Administration, Standing or Special Committees of Council

1. August 2022 CAO Report 

Information

2. August 2022 Recreation Report and September 2022 Calendar 

Information

3. July 2022 Financial Report

71-14-22

Moved by Councilor Sallis;

Seconded by Councilor Myke;

BE IT RESOLVED that Village Council approved the July 2022 financial statements 

as presented.

~Carried~

6. Receipt of Notice of Motion to be considered at a Subsequent Meeting of Council

7. Consideration of Items of Correspondence

7.1. Letter from RCMP Divestiture Lot 5 & 7 Johnston Ave 

Information

8. Consideration of Items of Accounts Payable by Village

8.1. August 2022 Accounts Payable

72-14-22

Moved by Councilor Myke;

Seconded by Councilor Kremer;
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BE IT RESOLVED that Village Council approved August accounts payable in the 

amount of $1,016,579.56

~Carried~

9. Introduction and Consideration of By-laws

Councilor Kremer declared a conflict of interest and left the Council table.

9.1. Third and Final reading of Bylaw #22 - 250 Development Incentive

Bylaw.

73-14-22

Moved by Councilor Myke;

Seconded by Councilor Johnstone;

BE IT RESOLVED that Village Council had a third and final reading of Bylaw #22 -

250 Development Incentive Bylaw.

~Carried~

Councilor Kremer returned to the table once the resolution had passed.

10. New and Unfinished Business

1. Firehall Project Update

CAO updated Council on the new Firehall construction.

The Firehall is substantially complete and a lease has been signed with 

EMS for their area.

2. Award contract for artwork on the new Firehall

74-14-22

Moved by Councilor Johnstone;

Seconded by Councilor Sallis;

BE IT RESOLVED that Village Council approved awarding a contract to Doug 

Smarch Jr. for option one in his proposal for artwork on the new Firehall if it is within 

budget.

~Carried~

3. Award Contract for Cold Storage Building at new Public Works Yard

Village Council gave direction to the administration to negotiate with the 

contractor to be closer to the budgeted amount.

4. Municipal Term Survey 

Information
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5. AYC Update

Mayor Curran, Councilor Myke, and CAO Shelley Hassard will be 

attending the AYC board meeting on Saturday September 17th, 2022.

6. Projects Update

7. SUHE Update

Mayor Curran updated Council on the committee meeting he attended.

8. Leave of absence - Councilor Sallis

Councilor Sallis will be absent until November 2022.

9. Minister Mostyn meeting briefing

Mayor Curran and Councilor Johnstone updated Council on the meeting 

they attended with Minister Mostyn earlier in the day.

11. Question Period

12. Closed Session

13. Scheduled meetings and other important dates for Council

1. Scheduled Meetings

14. Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.

Gord Curran, Mayor

Shelley Hassard, CAO

Calendar 
Upcoming Council 

Meetings: October 11, 2022

October 24, 2022

Meetings begin at 6:30 p.m. in the 

Council Chambers at the village 

office. Spectators are always 

welcome and the floor is open for 

questions at the end of the 

meeting.

Those wishing to make a formal 

presentation to the village Council 

should speak with the village CAO 

(Shelley Hassard) well before the 

specific meeting.



Administration Report 

September 2022

TESLIN ROADS

All roads are in fall driving condition. Please be cautious driving if there is an early snowfall.

SOLID WASTE FACILITY/RECYCLING

The solid waste facility hours are as follows:

Monday, Tuesday Closed to public

Wednesday–Thursday and Friday – Noon to

6:00pm Saturday – 10:00 am – 5:00 pm

Make sure you stop and see the attendant before dumping.

There is no after hour access to the facility so please plan accordingly.

There will be construction at the landfill this fall to prepare the ground for scale installation,

so expect some delays at the landfill.

Recycling bins need to be at the end of your driveway by 9am Wednesday mornings for

pickup. Please ensure there is no garbage in your recycling bins.

An average of one refuse bin a week is being sent to Whitehorse landfill for disposal.

Everyone is encouraged to do recycling at home, and at work, to reduce the amount of

material that goes to the landfill.

LAGOON AND SEWER SYSTEM

All systems are in good working order. Please be aware and careful of what is being flushed

down the system.

TKO Services (Khiel Davies) is now providing pump-out services in Teslin please call 334-

5636 to schedule your pump-out.



WATER QUALITY/ WATER DELIVERY

The Water Treatment Plant (WTP) is in good working condition. Please notify us if you will be

away and not requiring water delivery.

One water truck needs repairs, so we are operating with only one truck, please be

patient as delivery times may be irregular.

Kindly ensure that spouts & tank whistles are in good working order and lids are closed to

help avoid water overflow.

When constructing new buildings or renovating buildings please contact the Village office to

get a copy of the water bylaw to ensure your water systems complies.

Please note that severe winter weather conditions may affect our water delivery service.

Please ensure your driveways are clear and accessible for the water truck and the path to your

fill spout is clear of snow, dog feces and obstacles.

With the increasing demand for water delivery schedules may changed from time

to time. Over the next few months Council will be reviewing the water bylaw and 

fees.

DOG CONTROL

The animal control bylaw is available on our website www.teslin.ca

Please ensure your pets are secure on your property. We take dog control very serious and are

actively pursuing loose dogs, our public works staff do patrol for stray dogs 7 days a week

and we are now patrolling in the evenings. If you have stray dogs wandering on your

property, please call the Village office.

If you need materials to secure your dog on your property let us know and we can provide it to 

you.

If your female dog is in heat please keep them secure in your yard or home to help avoid dogs

packing in groups.

Once a dog is picked up by our staff, we notify the owner and if they are not picked up by

the owner after three business days, they are sent to the animal shelter in Whitehorse.

The community dog spay program is still available. Please call the Village office for more

information and to make arrangements to use this program.

The Village of Teslin has partnered with Yukon Government & Humane Society on a dog

surrender program, so if you need to surrender a dog, please give us a call and we can

assist with making arrangements.

http://www.teslin.ca/


RECREATION

Stop by and chat with the recreation team.

PROJECTS

We will be moving into the new firehall in October.

The tender for the energy upgrades to the municipal center is advertised and closes end of

October. The lighting upgrades to the municipal center and recplex is complete & plumbing

upgrades will be complete October.

The equipment for the new playground in the Sawmill Road subdivision has arrived and

installation will be completed in October.

FLOOD 2022

TTC and the Village of Teslin are seeking funding to complete permanent flood measures and

are in the planning stages. Community consultation on permanent measures will be

ongoing throughout the fall/winter.

OTHER

The Village of Teslin has received COVID-19 Rapid tests to distribute to residents, if you

need a test, please call the office.

Village Council meetings have returned to the Council Chambers and the public is welcome to

attend in person or via zoom.

Please be considerate when shooting off fireworks, notify your neighbors or the Village office

ahead of time. And set them off at reasonable hours.

Check the electronic sign or our website www.teslin.ca regularly for updated notices and

messages.

Shelley Hassard, CAO

Cole Hunking, Public Works Foreman

http://www.teslin.ca/


Message from the Mayor

October 2022 

As we enjoy the last bit of fall and prepare for winter, here is an update on matters the 
Council has discussed over the past few months. 

Over the summer, our Council met once a month in June, July, and August instead of 
our normal twice a month. Although we met less frequently, our Council was no less 
engaged in community affairs as Deputy Mayor Juanita Kremer and councillors Trevor 
Sallis, Jeff Myke, and Luc Johnstone kept plugged into the community in a variety of 
ways. Our Council continues to demonstrate an interest in issues facing the 
community by actively engaging in well-rounded discussions. Our ability to reduce 
council meetings over the summer is also a testament to our outstanding staff, who 
ensure everything runs smoothly. 

This past July, we completed the first phase of our permanent flood mitigation by 
building two earthen berms in Smarchville. Our staff project managed and started this 
work before the flood in June forced us to move to temporary measures. We are 
planning additional permanent mitigations in the spring, particularly along Jackson 
Ave., where this year's floods threatened one of our lift stations and the Seniors 
Complex. As usual, we are working collaboratively with Teslin Tlingit Council and will 
consult the public over the winter on these future developments.  

Although the flood is well over, I wanted to commend our staff, who put in countless 
hours in June and July managing our flood response, and our local contractors, who 
stepped up and worked intensely over a very short period of time. As usual, TTC and 
VOT worked closely together for the betterment of our community, including 
committing our respective staff to efforts. There were ten flood events in the Yukon in 
June, and only Teslin managed theirs locally. The Yukon Government managed all 
others. Minister of Community Services Richard Mostyn visited Teslin in September 
and expressed his appreciation of Teslin's efforts since Emergency Measures had an 
active flood season. He cited Teslin as a role model for collaborative community 
response to emergencies. 

Our new fire hall is almost complete, and the Teslin Volunteer Fire Department and 
local EMS will be doing a public event soon to commemorate its opening. Many thanks 
to the administration for a job well done. They worked closely with the project 
manager, Colliers Project Leaders, and the builder, ArCan, to ensure the building met 
expectations and came on budget and on time. Given the volatility of prices and the 
disruptions over the past two years, that is a significant accomplishment. We will be 
installing artwork on the outside sometime next spring, so it does not look like just 
another fire hall in the Yukon. We also had to keep up with our new neighbours, the 
George Johnston Museum.



Speaking of artwork, it would be nice to see more around town. As part of this, 
recreation brought in the Yukon First Nation Education Directorate to work with our 
youth to paint our recycling trailer, which sat in the Recreation parking lot in July and 
August before recently being moved back to the Solid Waste Transfer Station. While 
some of the artwork may cause pause for some of us of an older generation, it was a 
wonderful project for our youth who expressed themselves constructively and showed 
that they have all kinds of untapped potential. They also painted the wall on the 
skateboard park, which is definitely an improvement. Perhaps, a larger mural project 
involving the youth is in the future. It would be nice to see mural installations around 
the community. 

We are also looking at reimaging our marina, which is showing its aging and needs 
enlargement. At a recent meeting, Council received a presentation from Colliers 
Project Leaders on a concept for a new marina. It will include a breakwater and a 
longer dock. A second phase after the Nisutlin Bay Bridge project is complete will 
consider more parking which is desperately needed. The project is still conceptual, and 
we will ask the public their opinion on a few things in the coming weeks.

As with every newsletter, I extend a big thanks to our staff, who diligently work 
tirelessly to deliver services day in and day out. We can make all the decisions we 
want as a council, but it means nothing without a dedicated team that works daily to 
make this community a better place to live. 

However, this report also includes a sadder note because our Chief Administrative 
Officer, Shelley Hassard, is leaving the Village of Teslin to become the Executive 
Director of the Association of Yukon Communities. Shelley provides outstanding 
leadership for our administration and plays a crucial role in fostering a terrific team 
that makes our day-to-operations run smoothly. She does a significant amount of work 
quietly behind the scenes to improve our community. Council and our operations 
team will miss her greatly. While we are sad to see her leave VOT, we are glad she is 
staying in the municipal world and helping all Yukon communities in her new role with 
AYC. Her last day as CAO will be on October 14. Please stop by to wish her well.  

Gord Curran 

Mayor of Teslin



A Farewell to our CAO, Shelley Hassard 
In September, our Chief Administrative Officer, Shelley Hassard, announced she was 

leaving the Village of Teslin to accept the position of Executive Director with the 

Association of Yukon Communities (AYC). We are going to miss her greatly. 

Shelley started working for VOT in 2012 when she was hired as Treasurer. In 2014, 

Council promoted her to Chief Administrative Officer following the retirement of Frank 

Thomas. Although initially hesitant to take on the responsibilities of CAO, Shelley gradually 

got comfortable with the role and quickly became a tremendous asset to the municipality. 

Never one to seek attention, Shelley always stayed in the background and made sure 

things ran smoothly. She worked diligently with her staff to improve their capacity and was 

committed to outstanding service delivery in a small community. She continuously sought 

ways to improve services while maintaining efficiencies and the financial viability of the 

municipality.   

She also kept Council up-to-date on current and emerging issues and was responsive to 

Council requests. She consistently provided an excellent analysis of situations with 

thorough fact-checking and follow-through on issues affecting VOT. When issues came to 

Council, she always had well-thought-out options to present, allowing for a full discussion of 

the issue. Likewise, she always followed through on Council requests or brought back 

additional information for consideration. She worked diligently to prepare Council and give 

them time to consider major issues facing the community and municipality.  

Every year brought more projects, many with our primary partner, Teslin Tlingit Council, 

with which Shelley maintained an excellent working relationship. Her leadership and 

attention to detail, especially around financial management and funder relationships, played 

a key role in the success of many projects VOT, alone or jointly with TTC, undertook during 

her time as CAO. These projects included roadworks, lift stations, fire hall, public works 

yard, trail development, and many other smaller projects. It is a significant list of projects for 

a community of Teslin’s size with a small municipality. Teslin benefitted from her 

willingness to take on projects that improved the community. 

There were other projects as well. Shelley also managed the revision of the Official 

Community Plan (OCP) and Zoning Bylaw, important documents that provide the roadmap 

for future community development. This major undertaking included substantial public 

consultation and was finalized during the pandemic. We also updated several bylaws over 

the years. Council could always count on a thorough evaluation of a bylaw’s purpose and a 

lot of common sense in its revision and application. She also restarted the boundary 

expansion discussion with TTC, an important project for both VOT and TTC. 

Shelley also excelled during some tense situations. During the pandemic, VOT kept its 

doors open, maintained most of its municipal services, and continued work on various 

projects. She also led the community’s Emergency Interagency Committee with regular 

calls with various Teslin organizations. Of course, she also played a key role in managing 

our flood responses over the past two years. Teslin remains the only community to manage 

its own flood response in the Yukon. This is a testament to Shelley’s leadership. 

Her peers also respected Shelley, and she received the Employee of the Year Award from 

the AYC in 2018. She is the consummate professional and will be missed at VOT, although 

we look forward to continuing to work with her in her new role at AYC.  

We wish her well. We know she will not be far. 

From the Mayor Gord Curran



SeptemberRecReport
Prepared by: Lindsay Johnston, Rec Manager

The Summer Student Wrap Up Party complete with games, pizza making and a pie-in-the-
face event took place Sept 2. Our Rec Students went around asking all the other kids who 
participated in programs throughout the summer which rec staff they wanted to ‘pie’ and 
the result left both Channing and Hailey with a face full of whipped cream. Good laughs 
had by all.   

The Mature Golfers played one last round on Sept 22 at the Meadowlakes golf course 
before hitting the Wolf’s Den for Lunch. Thanks for some great days on the golf course to 
all who joined throughout the summer; we are already looking forward to next season and 
hope we will have others join in the fun!! 

The Teslin Super Fun Slo-Pitch Tournament took place the weekend of Sept 23-25 and the 
8-team tournament was a blast!! On top of the great involvement from teams, we had a 
great amount of support that helped make this such a successful weekend and community 
event. Thank you to Graham Infrastructure for all the effort in setting up the lighting so 
that we could play our evening games safely; to ATCO Frontec for their cash sponsorship 
that was put towards umpires and cash prizes to winning teams; to the Taku Sports Group 
(Sports Experts) for the donation of a prize package that was awarded to the Most 
Sportsman Like Player (Glenda Abel); and to LiliPad Landscaping and the VoT Public Works 
team for the amazing job getting the field ready and in pristine condition for the weekend. 
What a blast!! Fall ball tournaments might have to become an annual thing here in Teslin 
;) 

The Rec Society has been rebuilding as a non-profit society here in Teslin with monthly 
meetings being held on the 3rd Monday of the month at 5:30pm in the council chambers. 
All are welcome to attend our meetings and provide input and feedback regarding the 
recreational wants and needs of the community. The Rec Society has also decided to 
absorb the work of the seniors committee and put a little more focus on getting the 55+ 
population out for more social and recreational events. They will be hosting a Seniors 
Lunch on Thursday, October 14 at noon at the rec plex. All 55+ community members are 
invited to join! 

Registration forms for our Fall After School Programs and Youth Club have gone out.  We 
will be splitting After School Sports into two groups with group 1 running Tuesdays and 
group 2 on Wednesdays. Thursdays will alternate between Art Afternoon and Kids in the 
Kitchen and Fridays will continue to be Young Explorers. These are interest-based 
registration programs. Forms went home with the kids at school. 



September Rec Report cont.

Group Fitness will resume on the new days of Tuesday & Thursday starting October 11. 
There is also a new time for Archery, which has returned to the Rec Plex, on Tuesdays @ 
7pm. The Yukon Aboriginal Sport Circle (YASC) will be out October 16 to run an Archery 
NAIG Selection Shoot in Teslin. This will be done out at our new 3D Acrhery course starting 
at 2pm and meet at the Ball diamond. This event is open to ages 13-19 from Teslin and 
neighboring communities.  

We have had a volunteer step up to run Badminton at the Rec Plex on Mondays and 
Fridays from 6:30-8pm (when available). Pickleball has moved back to the Rec plex on 
Wednesday nights at 7pm and Volleyball will kick back up at the School on Saturday nights 
at 7pm. 

We will resume our Community Art Program on a workshop/event specific basis again in 
October with the first session being Epoxy Art with Ayla on Tuesday, October 11 @ 6pm. If 
you are interested in getting involved with this program as a participant or as a facilitator, 
please contact the village office.  

It’s Hockey Season!!! The ice is going back in to the arena starting the first week of 
October and we are planning for the minor hockey and adult hockey season to start up 
mid October. Minor Hockey will run Mondays and Wednesdays this year with some new 
groups and times. Stay tuned for details that will come out of the Minor Hockey Kickoff 
Party on Monday October 17. This will include a Dinner, Awards, Parents Meeting, 
Registration and Teslin Minor Hockey Association AGM at this event starting at 5pm at the 
Rec Plex. Players must be registered before stepping on the ice. First practice will be Oct 
19.  

Adult Hockey season will run Tuesdays and Thursdays with puck dropping at 7pm starting 
Oct 18. The early bird registration deadline will be Oct 12. After that the $150 registration 
fee will go up. Please pay fees at the village office. The arena will be available for Public 
Skating Fridays from 5-6:30pm.  

We are working with the Teslin Recreation Society and Teslin Minor Hockey Association to 
deliver a fun filled Halloween Event Weekend! The Haunted House with a tentative family 
carnival or dance will take place on Friday, October 28 and an Adult Halloween Dance will 
be held on Saturday, October 29. We have Halloween Planning Meetings on Mondays in 
the arena lobby @ 7:30pm on Mondays leading up until the event weekend. The Rec 
Society has offered up a Pizza Party for the department, organization, or group that gets 
the most involved!! 

We are hiring Youth Rec assistant for part time work this fall. JOIN OUR TEAM!!! 



Thanks to the teams 
and everyone that 
came out to make 
the Fall Baseball 
Tournament a 
success. Congrats to 
the winning team The 
Tetra Tech Sliders.

Thanks to ATCO Frontec
for sponsoring the home 
run derby. Congrats to 
Ryan and Daria, who 
won and took home 
new baseball bats.



1st Place Champions





Please watch for and 

yield to the water 

truck when it is 

backing out of 

driveways. It is not 

always easy to see 

cars from driveways 

on blind corners.



SOFT PUMPKIN COOKIES WITH
CREAM CHEESE ICING

My FAVOURITE cookies ever

∙ 1 cup sugar

∙ 1 Tsp baking

Cookie Ingredients:

∙ 1 cup unsalted butter

∙1 Tsp baking soda 

powder

∙ ½ Tsp salt

∙ 1 Tsp cinnamon

∙ 1 egg

∙ 1 Tsp pumpkin pie spice

∙ 1 cup canned pumpkin

∙ 1 Tsp vanilla extract

∙2 cups all-purpose flour

Icing Ingredients:

∙ ½ cup unsalted butter ∙ 8oz cream cheese

∙3 cups powdered sugar ∙ 1 Tsp vanilla 

extract

Instructions 

Make the cookies

1.Preheat oven to 350 F degrees. Cover a large cookie sheet with parchment 

paper and set aside.

2.In a large bowl, beat butter with an electric mixer on medium to high speed for

1 minute. Add sugar, baking powder, baking soda, salt, cinnamon, and pumpkin

pie spice and beat until well combined.

3.Add one egg and the vanilla then beat well, until yellow streaks are gone. Add the 

pumpkin pure and beat again until it's incorporated. Finally, add the flour and beat 

on medium speed until completely incorporated. Watch the video to see 

instructions on how to properly measure flour. The dough will be wet, this is what 

you want!

4.Use a heaping tablespoon or medium sized cookie scoop to drop the cookie 

dough balls a few inches apart on prepared cookie sheet. Bake for 10 to 12

minutes or until tops are set and no longer look wet. Allow to cool on cookie sheet 

for a few minutes then transfer to wire rack to cool completely before frosting. 

Cream Cheese Frosting

5.Beat together the softened butter and cream cheese in a large bowl until smooth 

and all of the lumps are gone.

6.Sift in the powdered sugar then add the vanilla. Beat until smooth and creamy, 

about 2 minutes. Once cookies are cool, frost with cream cheese frosting.

https://whatmollymade.com/melt-in-your-mouth-pumpkin-cookies/



Butterbeer from the world of Harry Potter

Ingredients

∙ 1 cup cream soda
∙ 1 cup soda water
∙ 2 Tbsp butterscotch
syrup
∙2 Tbsp whipped 
cream
∙ 2 Tbsp caramel syrup
∙ pinch of salt

1. Combine the cream soda, soda water, and butterscotch 
syrup in a bowl

2. Mix the whipped cream, caramel syrup, and salt 
together in a separate bowl.

3. Add the soda mixture to a cup (or a mug for a 
Wizarding World feel) and top with the whipped 
cream mixture

For an adult spin on this themed beverage, add a splash 
of rum

https://www.travelandleisure.com/food-drink/harry-potter-butterbeer-recipe

http://www.travelandleisure.com/food-drink/harry-potter-butterbeer-recipe


Instructions
1. Melt butter in a 4 quart non-stick saucepan or pot over 
medium-low heat.
2. Add marshmallows and stir and as they begin to melt. Add in 
the gel food coloring until desired color is achieved. Stir 
constantly until marshmallows have melted.
3. Remove from heat then immediately pour into bowl
containing rice krispies cereal. Gently stir and fold with a spatula
until cereal is evenly coated. Let mixture cool slightly (until it's
cool enough to handle with your hands).
4. Spray hands with non-stick cooking spray, then shape rice 
krispie treat mixture into balls about the size of a baseball. Insert 
1 piece of pretzel into the top center and reshape the pumpkin as 
needed. Transfer to a plate or dish sprayed lightly with cooking 
spray.
5. Either shape air head candy into leaf and vine design to add on 
pumpkin or create look with green icing.

Easy treat for the kiddos:

Pumpkin Rice Krispie Treats

Ingredients:
∙ 6 cups rice krispies cereal
∙ 3 Tbsp salted butter
∙ 10 oz mini marshmallows
∙ orange gel food colouring
∙non-stick cooking spray
∙ pretzels
∙ green icing or green air heads

https://www.cookingclassy.com/pumpkin-rice-krispie-treats/

http://www.cookingclassy.com/pumpkin-rice-krispie-treats/


Haunted House Decorating
C o m e  o u t  a n d 
h e lp  u s 
d e c o r a t e  a 
r o o m  o r  g e t  a  
c o s t u m e  a n d 
b e  a  s c a r e r 
a s  p e o p le 
w a lk
t h r o u g h .

P la n n in g 
m e e t in g s  w i l l 
b e  h a p p e n in g 
o n  M o n d a y s  a t
7 : 3 0  p m  in  t h e 
a r e n a  l o b b y.



If anyone would like 

their monthly VOT 

statements emailed, 

please send an email to 

the administrative 

assistant at 

admin.teslin@teslin.ca

mailto:admin.teslin@teslin.ca




TESLIN MINOR HOCKEY 

ASSOCIATION

SEASON
KICK Off

AWARDS BBQ
&.

REGISTRATION

E R I D A Y , OCTOBER 14
5PM REGIS"'fiRATION

6PM BBQ, AWARDS, PARENT MEETING

7PM AGM

PRACTICES START OCT 17.

MUST BE REGISTERED IN ADVANCE



Tryouts are open to all communities







f:.()MMVNITY Afl.T
pfl.() M

Tuesday, Oct 11

AND SIGN UP REQUIRED 

CALL 390-2530



Vil lage of Teslin is HIRING

YOU™WINl"ER
RECREATION
AS"SISTANT

DETAILS

$lb/hour

IOhrs + /week
( h o u r s m a y vary and will req_uire weekend sh;f+s)

MAIN TASKS

~Help p la n a n d pu t o n re c re a t i on p ro g ra ms

- He lp wi th re c plex and a rena c leaning

~act ive ly p a r t i c i p a t e in p r o g r a m s whi le work ing

a n d p rov ide pos i t i ve ro l e mode l l ing

~prov ide respons ib le superv is ion a n d ensure

sa f e ty a t p rograms .

~ p r o m o t e p r o g r a m s a n d encourage pa r t i c ipa t ion

~ he lp wi th upkeep of equ ipment a n d fac i l i t ies

~ HAVE FUN BEING ACTIVE AND INVOLVED IN REC

SUBMIT RESUME TO LINDSAY (VOT RECREATION) 

BY FRIDAY OCT 7



TESLIN 

RECREATION SOCIETY

THURSDAY,OCTOBER13 

NOON@ THE REC PLEX

if you are 55+ we would like you to join 
us for lunch and a discussion on what 

your social and recreational interests are



Starting around the 14th of October







TESLIN RECREATION

VOLLEY 

BALL 

NIGHT
SATURDAYS l7-9PM 

SCHOOL GYM







focus on skill development in a variety of different sports

C R O U P 1 T U E S D A Y S / C R O U P 2 W E D N E S D A Y S

3 : 3 0 P . R E C P L E X

S I G N U P R E Q U I R E D



it's back....

YOUTHCLU
u s

7-gp
[AT]RECPLEX





FRIDAYS7PM

DROPIN
BASKETBALL

SCHOOL GYM





Right now distance makes us stronger



TeslinRecreation is stillproviding the community 

with many activities.

TheTeslinRecreation Facebook Page will be a 

primary source of communication about what we 

have on the go.

https://www.facebook.com/people/Teslin-Recreation

http://www.facebook.com/people/Teslin-Recreation






Teslin EMS Meeting & Training is 
scheduled every 1st & 3rd Tuesday of 

the month at the Ambulance Bay

Contactyour local EMS supervisor:
PattyWiseman

390-2101or 334-3047

Teslin Volunteer Fire Department 
TVFD Regular Meeting

is scheduled every
2nd& 4th Tuesday of the month at the 

Village Fire bay.



FIRE

(Teslin Volunteer Fire Department)
390 - 2222

AMBULANCE

(Teslin Health Center)
390 - 4444

POLICE

(RCMP Teslin Detachment)
390 - 5555

Northwestel 1-888-423-2333

ATCO Yukon Electric 

Report fallen tree on wire

1-867-633-7000

1-867-633-7039

Report wildfires
1-888-798-FIRE

(3473)

Call 9-1-1 in an emergency

If you or someone else is hurt or in 
danger, phone 9-1-1 to get help from 
RCMP,the fire department or emergency 
medical services (EMS).

Call 9-1-1 when there is:
• a life-threatening emergency or 

medical situation
• a crime in progress
• a fire
• a serious accident
• an exposure to, inhalation or

swallowing of a poisonous substance

Do not call to test911. It is working!

EMO facts : TTC and VOT havea joint emergencyplan.

Emergency plan working group is a group of Individuals fromdifferent agencies in 
Teslinworking together to keep our community prepared in case of an emergency.



Thank you very much to all those who contributed 

to this month’s issue, and special thanks to all those 

who shared their awesome photos.

To receive an electronic copy of the TeslinPost

and/or if you would like to have something posted 

in the monthly issue, please email: 

teslinrec@teslin.ca or admin.teslin@teslin.ca

Any comments, suggestions, ideas, and photos are 

always welcome.

mailto:teslinrec@teslin.ca
mailto:admin.teslin@teslin.ca


Throwback to the Closing Shots of the original Teslin Post



Main Street in the Village, around the mid

1970s

Sent in by Juanita Kremer

Closing Throwback Shots

Athletics Day 1980’s

Lena Sidney getting ready for hockey 

with little Juanita next to her.

If anyone has throwback 

shots they would like added 

to the post, please email 

them to 

admin.teslin@teslin.ca


